

CAMBRIDGE-NARROWS COMMUNITY SCHOOL

2158 LAKEVIEW ROAD, CAMBRIDGE-NARROWS, N.B. E4C 1N8 PHONE: (506) 488-3500 FAX: (506) 488-3505

School Website: cns.nbed.nb.ca
Twitter: @cncs_huskies

October 2021

News from School Community Coordinator

Lunch programs are up and running and we have a great class of Gr. 12 culinary students assisting us with all of the lunch programs again this year. Farm to school is offered on Mondays, with a main course, salad or fruit and healthy dessert. Culinary class is going to start offering a Tuesday bagged lunch, which will be a sub or deli sandwich, apple or orange and a cookie. See order forms or cash online to order.

We will also be starting the Wednesday free lunch. Thanks to many great sponsors and donations we are happy to say this will be offered for the school year. Thanks to Rosemary Pantry grant, Jemseg Lions Club, Akerley Quilt Guild, Cody's Baptist church and to many individuals who have donated to the Feed a Husky program!!

Community Food Smart orders will be going in on Wednesday Oct. 6, with orders being at the school for pick up on Oct. 13th. Thanks to the many volunteers who help make this program happen. For more info contact Sandra or Marcy at the school.

We will be looking for volunteers to help with the Elementary hot breakfast program. Volunteers will need to be fully vaccinated and have filled out a volunteer package. Contact the school if you'd like more info!

Also a big thanks to everyone who contributed to the Terry Fox run. We had an awesome day for our run and raised well over our goal of \$500.00. You can still make a donation at the following link - https://secure.terryfox.ca/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=943513

Watch for details coming out on our annual Ghost Walk!

Kindergarten 2022 Registration

Registration for students who will be entering Kindergarten in September 2022 will begin on October 12, 2021. Parents can register online. Online registration is the preferred method of registration. Parents will not be able to register online until the week of October 12, 2021. Here is the link to the registration site.

https://secure1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/kindergarten/Pages/default.aspx

STAFF MEMBERS

Principal—Leanda Bruijns

Vice Principal—Morgan Levesque

Kindergarten—Cristina Sivitilli

Grade 1—Erin Moss

Grade 1/2—Heather Doherty

Grade 3—Susan Cordy

Grade 4— Shayna Thorne

Grade 5—Summer Duchesneau

Secondary—Erin Flower

Secondary—Heather Bailey

Secondary—Kim Allen

Secondary—Steven Black

Secondary—Natasha Douthwright

Secondary—Garett Gee

FLORA & ML PIF—Clare Forbes

Phys. Ed.—Phil Merrill

Music-Nigel Burrill

Guidance—Todd Wilson

Resource—Rob Wilson

Secretary—Sandra Jenkins

Community Coordinator—Marcy Malloy

EA—Paula Belyea

EA—Sandra Boyd

EA—Sara Garnett (supply)

EA—Lorie Jeffery (supply)

Grad Class Fundraiser

The Cambridge-Narrows Grad Class of 2022 is excited to start fundraising for this year's grad events. The first fundraiser of the year will be a bottle drive on Saturday, October 16th from 9am to 1pm. Graduates will be collecting bottles throughout the community and dropping them off at the school for pick-up. If you would like to contribute to this fundraising event, please feel free to drop off bottles to the school during the 9-1 timeframe or call the school directly to arrange pick-up. Grads will be masked when picking up bottles to help ensure safety. We thank you in advance for your support and look forward to a wonderful year!

Picture Day



School Picture Day will be on October 13th.

Monthly Newsletter

We send home a monthly newsletter to let you know what is planned for our students. We would really encourage you to sign up to receive it by email.

This will help to save trees and will also help for those students who forget to take it home or forget to give it to their parent/caregiver.

Please fill out the information below and return to the school office or email Sandra at sandra.jenkins@nbed.nb.ca and ask to be added to the distribution list. Thank you very much.

Water Bottles

Please ensure that your child is bringing his or her water bottle to school.

We have noticed a rise in students coming to the office to get a dixie cup because they have forgotten their water bottles.

Please remember that our water fountains are not available but we do have water bottle fill stations, so students need to bring their own water bottle so they can have plenty to drink during the day.



If you would like to sign up to receive an electronic copy of our monthly newsletter, please fill out the following and return with your child. If you signed up last year, please complete again as a new distribution list needs to be made every year. Thank you.	
Student Name:	Grade:
Your Name	
Email Addresses:	<u>EARLY</u>

Volunteering

If you are interested in being a volunteer. Please contact Sandra at 488-3500 or sandra.jenkins@nbed.nb.ca and she will send home a package that needs to be completed.

Please note that volunteers will need to provide documentation of Covid-19 vaccinations.

We are always looking for volunteers who are willing to help our students especially with extracurricular activities.

Feed a Husky

We are still accepting donations to help us raise money to "Feed a Husky". Last year we were able to have a free meal on Wednesdays due to a grant we received from the Brewer Foundation.

This year we are once again going to provide this free meal but we need your help.

Donations can be made by following the "Feed a Husky" link that is on our school website.

Again, thank you so much to everyone who has already donated. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.

Student Fees

If you haven't paid your child's Student Fee you are still able to pay it online at School Cash Online. If you need to make arrangements for paying your child's student fee please contact the office.

Online payments for student fees are encouraged and preferred. https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/

Elementary student fees are \$45 Secondary student fees are \$45.

Family Rate \$105 for family of 3. For any additional student please add \$15/child (4 children - \$120, 5 children - \$135).

If you pay using the family rate or have any questions please email Sandra at sandra.jenkins@nbed.nb.ca

Weekly Message from Ms. Bruijns

Mrs. Bruijns sends a weekly voicemail/email home every Friday. If you are not receiving these messages, please contact Sandra at the office.

You may need to "Opt-In" in order to receive the messages. Sandra can send you the needed information to be able to Opt-In.

Message from Student Council

Coffee fundraiser wrapping up on October 1st. We can still take your orders early next week. Contact the school if you didn't receive an order form.

Popcorn sales will be starting on October 7th. On October 7th popcorn will be available for Elementary students only. On October 21st popcorn sales for Middle and High school students.

Keep an eye out for school clothing to be available to order soon. Samples will be here soon!

Our Annual Ghost walk will be happening on October 28th at the school. There will be more information going home in the next few days.

Upcoming Dates To Remember

Mark Your Calendars		
October 11	No School—Thanksgiving	
October 12-15	Kindergarten 2022 Registration	
October 13	Picture Day	
October 21	Covid Vaccination Clinic	
October 22	Half Day—Whole School	
November 11	No School—Remembrance Day	
November 19	No School—PL	
November 26	Half Day—Whole School	
December 3	No School—PL	
December 23	Last Day of Classes	
January 7	No School—PL	
January 10	First Day for Students	
January 24-28	Assessment/Demonstration of	
	Learning—HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
January 31	Turnaround Day — HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
February 1	Turnaround Day — HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
February 2	Semester 2 Begins	
February 21	No School—Family Day	
February 25	Half Day—Whole School	
March 7-11	No School—March Break	
March 25	No School— K-8 ONLY	
April 14	No School— HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
April 15	No School—Good Friday	
April 18	No School—Easter Monday	
April 21	Immunizations—Grade 7 & 9	
May 6	No School—NBTA Council Day	
May 16	No School—NBTA Branch Day	
May 23	No School—Victoria Day	
June 13-17	Assessment/Demonstration of	
	Learning—HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
June 13-24	Learning Outcome Recovery —	
	HIGH SCHOOL ONLY	
June 24	Last Day for Students	



Absence Phone Calls

If you know your child is going to be absent from school please call the office to notify us.

You can also email Sandra at sandra.jenkins@nbed.nb.ca to notify of an absence

This helps us to be able to keep track of students in the building.





C – Community **N** – Nurturing **C** – Creative **S** – Supportive The C-NCS community is

Honourable and United in Strength. Knowlegeable, Inclusive and Engaged in being Successful.